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Bidders are advised that the following utility facilities will not be clear from the 
construction area at the time of award of this contract. These utility facilities shall 
remain in place and in service for the duration of the project or relocated within the 
construction limits of the project as outlined below. 
 
Fairfield County Utilities – water and sanitary - has existing facilities within the project 
limits which will be adjusted as a part of the project at locations shown in the plans.  
Attn: Tony J. Vogel 
614-322-5200 
tony.vogel@fairfieldcountyohio.gov 
 
TC Energy has existing facilities within the project limits that will not be adjusted for the 
project and will remain in service. Provisions also are included in the plans for the 
contractor to coordinate any work near TC Energy’s easement. Their facilities are 
generally parallel to Basil-Western Road. 
Attn: Chris Hagan 
740-995-3840 
chris_hagan@tcenergy.com  
 
South Central Power Co. has existing facilities within the project limits which will be 
adjusted for the project and remain in service. Relocation plans are available, and South 
Central anticipates completion of their relocation work on or before 08/01/2025. 
Attn: Scott Flowers 
740-689-6233 
flowers@southcentralpower.com  
 
Columbia Gas of Ohio has existing facilities within the project limits which will be 
adjusted for the project and remain in service. Relocation plans are not yet available, and 
Columbia Gas anticipates completion of their relocation work on or before 08/01/2025. 
Their facilities are generally along Pickerington Road. 
Attn: Tara Nemcik 
614-813-1402 
tnemcik@nisource.com 
 
Spectrum Cable TV has existing facilities within the project limits which will be adjusted 
for the project and remain in service. Relocation plans are in development, and Spectrum 
(Charter) anticipates completion of their relocation work on or before 08/01/2025. 
Attn: Joshua Hite  
740-466-7357 
Joshua.hite@charter.com 
 



AT&T Ohio has existing facilities within the project limits which will be adjusted for the 
project and remain in service. Relocation plans are not yet available, and AT&T 
anticipates completion of their relocation work on or before 8/25/2025 
Attn: Heather Bullock 
614-208-6534 
hb4187@att.com 
 
Zayo has existing facilities within the project limits which will be adjusted for the project 
and remain in service. Draft relocation plans are available, and Zayo anticipates 
completion of their relocation work on or before 8/25/2025  
Attn: Brendon Eatmon    Waylon Higgins 
210-826-4611     waylon.higgins@zayo.com  
brendon.eatmon@cobbfendley.com  
 
 
GENERAL COMMENTS 
The Contractor shall exercise caution when working around existing utilities.  Sections 
105.06 and 107.17 of the Department of Transportation Construction and Material 
Specifications require, among other things, that the Contractor cooperate with all utilities 
located within the construction limits of this project and take responsibility for the 
protection of the utility property and services. 
 


